## Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer March 11, 1986 Town Hall Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also in attendance: Max Mason, Gary Getrost, Bob Isgrigg, and Talbotte Richardson.

Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and the financial statements accepted by the Board.

The Board decided to sell the yellow truck - a 1978 4-wheel drive Chevrolet; and keep the gray Chevrolet truck. They also decided to change the insurance on both trucks from full coverage to liability.

Gary Getrost reported finding a municipal license plate that has never been used. The Board decided it could be used for the new truck.

The Board approved the transfer of \$5,000.00 from the CCI Fund to the General Fund.

It was suggested that since Bob Gibson put a lot of work into the flag pole it should be used. After a discussion the Board agreed the flag could be flown continuously.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted.

Clerk-Treasurer

H. L. Spears

President of the Board

P. O. BOX 188

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb Town Board Member

Mr. Leon Smith P.O. Box 47 Greenville, Indiana 47124

Dear Mr. Smith:

We have received many complaints of garbage strewn about your property and adjacent properties. This condition allows infestation of rodents, dogs, and the like, and creates a health hazard. You may argue that dogs and other animals have torn the bags but it is the responsibility of the home owner to secure such bags/containers to prevent such occurrence.

Please take the time to clean up your immediate area as well as the park premises and those of your neighbors thus avoiding further action by this Board.

As a follow-up, your property will be inspected by the Town Board and the results of your clean up.

Should you have any questions please feel free to contact any Board Member.

TOWN OF GREENVILLE

Jack Spr